Faculty Senate Information Technology Committee

December 8, 2008

Attendance:

Nigel Ward, Chair, Virgilio Gonzalez, Ken Pierce, Karl Putman, Lisa Weber (for Mary Duffy), Robert Wren, Jose Hernandez, Paulo Pinheiro Da Silva, Brian Giza, Micky Manciu, Sunay Palsole. 
1. Minutes. The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

2. Reports
Nigel passed around items relevant to IT satisfaction gleaned from CIERP’s various student surveys.  Interesting items included that 87% are satisfied or very satisfied with the “computer facilities (hardware and software)” as an “aspect of your UTEP education”, and that (only) 72% considered that the “UTEP experience” had “enhanced your knowledge and skills” in the area of “use computers”.

Nigel also reported a discussion with Melanie Thomas from IT regarding the questions that they are planning to include in the spring survey of all VPBA functions, and passed around the questions.  Since these focus on customer satisfaction with certain existing functions, they were deemed not directly helpful for our purposes.
Paulo reported that he wanted to discuss design options with the committee before setting up a wiki/website to support the committee’s work.  This discussion was scheduled for the next meeting.  
3. Towards a Report on IT at UTEP
The main focus of the committee’s efforts this year is likely to be some kind of report on the state of IT at UTEP, with recommendations.  Nigel pointed out that this, if done right, could have a significant positive effect on the University.  Brian pointed out that that this could be very useful to Ken as he works on plans and budgets, to help give him guidance and to help him justify his budget requests.  It was felt that the focus should be less on day-to-day happenings, decisions, and management, but more on the long-term. Some felt the report should be oriented around IT services and software provided, and some thought that the report should discuss cross-cutting recurring issues in customer service as revealing of possible systematic problems, and some felt that the report should raise strategic issues.
Some committee members pointed out that past committee efforts have had an impact, contrary to what some may have thought.  In particular, multimedia classrooms, the course management system, and the mail quota problem are all significantly improved.  Micky pointed out that when we do a survey we should promise to inform people of the results of the survey, and follow through, otherwise they will feel that their input has been ignored.  Someone suggested taking out a half-page ad in the Prospector to inform the campus community of the results and action plan adopted in response.
The committee then discussed possible ways to get the data necessary to write an informed and convincing report.  Four possible sources of information were considered. 
A. A survey.  It was pointed out that the questions to ask faculty/staff and students are probably very different, and so that two surveys are needed.  It was pointed out that the November 11th draft had far too many questions.  Micky suggested just 4 open-ended questions: the best 3 things about technology at UTEP, the worst 3 things, the 3 top priorities for things to improve right away, and the 3 top long-term priorities.  Paulo pointed out that it’s important to be inclusive: if the survey is handled by email invitations and then done on the web, then we won’t find out, for example, if students are not bothering to read UTEP email or having a hard time accessing the web.  It was felt that one good use for the survey would be in identifying issues that could then be probed more deeply in the focus groups.
B. Word-of-mouth.  It was pointed out that specific problems that the committee members hear about from colleagues can provide a good sample of things that people feel strongly about, although perhaps not a representative sample.  Anecdotes were felt to be useful for adding impact to a report, if not the basic structure. 
C. Helpdesk mining.  Paulo asked Ken if the complaints and requests coming in to the helpdesk are somehow categorized in a way that would be useful for us.  Ken said that they are hard to categorize, and categories can change as a request is properly diagnosed and solved.  Brian pointed out that the volume of complaints on a specific topic may not be a reflection of its true importance.  Ken mentioned that he does maintain a kind of “hot topics” list.  
D. Focus groups.  Lisa said that the library has used focus groups of students with success, learning things that are much more informative than what they found from surveys.
Committee members volunteered to look more deeply at these, as follows:

A. Brian, Sunay, Micky, Ken

B. – 

C. Karl, Virgilio, Ken

D. Bob, Nigel (Lisa also offered to help)

Paulo noted that the wiki/website he will set up will support communication within and among groups.  Jose offered to help as needed.
4. On Email Overload

Nigel reported that John Wiebe, president of the Faculty Senate, had asked the committee to consider the problem of email overload, e.g. due to broadcast emails from administrators, and that his initial reaction to the idea of RSS was positive.  Discussion was postponed to the next meeting.  
5. Next Meeting.  The next meeting will be on Thursday, January 22 at 10:00 AM, location TBA. 
6. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 12:40 PM.
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